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BOARD OF SELECTMEN SPECIAL MEETING 
Monday April 10, 2023 

Comstock Room 31 
 

PRESENT: First Selectwoman Lynne Vanderslice, Joshua Cole, Kimberley Healy, Basam Nabulsi 
(via zoom), Ross Tartell 

 
GUESTS: Public Works Director/Town Engineer – Frank Smeriglio, Director Parks & Recreation – 

Steve Pierce, Town Administrator – Matt Knickerbocker, CFO Dawn Norton 
 
A. Call to Order 

Ms. Vanderslice called the meeting to order at 7:02pm. 
  
B. Public Comment 

The following individuals commented on the proposed turf field at Allen’s Meadow: 

• Jamie Van Acker of Portland Ave. 

• Kelly Morron of Ridgefield Rd. 

• Tom Viggiano of Little Brook Rd. 

• Sara Curtis of Cannon Rd. 

• Nick Gemelli of Sugarloaf Dr. 
 

C. Discussion and/or Action 
1. Proposed Turf at Allen’s Meadow 

- Field Design and Estimated Cost – Frank Smeriglio 
Mr. Smeriglio briefed the selectmen on the latest plans. He reviewed a revised 
drawing (attached) and general concept of the design of the turf field with Park & Rec 
Director Steve Pierce providing additional input. He also reviewed the estimated 
costs for the field (see attached) with Ms. Vanderslice providing additional input.  Mr. 
Smeriglio fielded questions from the board. 
 

- Field Usage and Maintenance Costs – Matt Knickerbocker & Steve Pierce 
Mr. Knickerbocker provided a review of the field maintenance costs (see attached).  
Steve Pierce provided additional details on maintenance costs and reviewed usage 
data.  Ms. Vanderslice provided additional information.  
 
Mr. Knickerbocker reviewed a statement letter received from Shaw Sports (vendor that 
would be used for the turf field) on PFAS along with a test report noting that no PFAS 
is used in their manufacturing process.   
 

- Overview 
Ms. Vanderslice gave an overview of the turf field proposal (see attached). 
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2. Proposed Bonding Referendums 
- Turf Field at Allen’s Meadow 

The board members discussed the proposed bonding referendum.   After further 
review and discussion, motion made by Mr. Cole to recommend a bonding proposal to 
the Annual Town Meeting for up to $1,935,000 for a Turf Field at Allen’s Meadow.  
Motion seconded by Mr. Tartell and carried 5-0. 
 
Ms. Vanderslice thanked all who contributed to the conversation on the Turf field and 
noted questions result in the Town doing a better job. 

  
3. Recommended Budget Changes to Account for the BOF Recommended $200,000 

Decrease in the FY2024 Budget 
Ms. Vanderslice recommended the following adjustments to the FY2024 budget: additional 
$100,000 offset to the Parks & Rec Programming Dept budget to be funded with additional 
programming revenues; $30,000 reduction in the DPW salt budget; $35,000 reduction in 
business insurances; $35,000 reduction in the the Town’s grant to the Wilton Library.  Ms. 
Healy requested the reduction in the Library grant first be discussed with the Library. Ms. 
Vanderslice suggested the $35,000 reduction be made to Reserve until the discussion 
could be held.  After discussion, motion to adjust the budget as recommended by the First 
Selectwoman.  Motion moved by Ms. Healy, seconded by Mr. Tartell and carried 5-0.   

 
D. Public Comment 

Jamie Van Acker of Portland Ave. 
Scott Lawrence of Hammelskamp Rd.  
 

E. Adjournment 
Having no further business, motion to adjourn moved by Mr. Tartell at 9:25pm, seconded by Mr. 
Cole and carried 5-0.   
   
Jacqueline Rochester 
Recording Secretary 
Taken from Video 

 




















